
MUDSOCK BOARD MINUTES 

March 8, 2024 

Cornerstone Lutheran Church 

9:30 – 11:00  

 

Attending: Carlene Clark, Diane David, Chris Behme, Dawn Wilhite, Mary Boyden, Martha 
Ross, Sue Flatley, Mary Ann Yedinak, Marsha Coleman, Laurie Farthing, Peg Bertelli 

 

MEMBERSHIP:  Martha Ross:  204 members and dues are due by March 

Mary Boyden announced:  

• September board meeting will have to be changed due to the retreat.  The new date 
will be announced. 

• Chris Behme will assist with 2025 programs since Kerrie Gallaga is no longer able to 
act as co-chair due to a family emergency. 

• A co-chair for Hospitality is also needed. 
• June guild meeting must be held elsewhere.  Looking at Delaware for the meeting.  

Announcement after the details have been decided. 
 

STEALS N’ DEALS:  Mary reported for Melissa.   

• Melissa has found a co-chair/successor.  She has formed a committee of three to 
help.  The first meeting will be Monday after meeting. 

 

2024 PROGRAMS - MARSHA COLEMAN  

• Amy Bradley will be here for the meeting, and vending.  Workshop is full with 24 
attendees.   Not necessary to bring machine.  Lots to bring in for the meeting and 
they are looking for volunteers.   

 

COMMUNITY CHARITIES presented by Diane David 

• The April charity sew has been rescheduled.  It is now going to be on the fourth 
Monday. 

 



EMAIL and MEMBERSHIP presented Martha Ross 

• Building a private email list for security purposes. 
• 204 Members have paid. 
• Dues must be paid by March 

 

RETREAT Chris Behme presented: 

• September 4-7  
• Deposit has been made. 
• 64 Attendees 
• Not opening registration for friends at this time. 
• No classes at this time.   
• Some games will be played.  No skit planned. 
• Most committee positions filled, although still looking for tear down volunteers. 
• Corn Crib will provide box lunches, and also dining at Blue Gate. 
• $80/night is anticipated cost.  
• “No refunds” deadline is end of July. 
• Shop hop info is forthcoming. 

 

WEBSITE   

• Carlene Clark reported that everything is going well. 

 

HOSPITALITY 

• Working on getting baskets. 
• No one signing up for hostesses. 
• First main meeting around July. 

 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH presented by Mary Ann Yedinak 

• Keep it simple. 
• Working on Chandelier and Fussy Cutting. 
• Will have it posted to website by meeting. 
• Recommended having a class at Delaware for the more unusual/technically 

difficult. 

STOREROOM presented by Laurie Farthing 



• There were problems with the three-yard quilt kits that have been fixed. 
• 29 three-yard kits are coming to March Meeting. 
• April will begin working on fat quarter bundles. 
• The storeroom has a loan of 10” Accu Quilt cut die.  Will cut the 300 shirts using 

that. 
• Brickyard 400 race will return in 2024.  “Bricks” quilt pattern will be done. 
• Having issues with donations where the selvedges have been cut off.   
• Succulent Garden quilt classes will happen later in the year at the storeroom.   
• No kits May, June, or July.  The 10” shirt squares will be brought to the meeting.   
• Clock, printer, and Accu Quilt dies are on the Storeroom Wish List. 

 


